STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION





ANNUAL MEETING
September 28, 2019
The Annual meeting of the Stagecoach Townhouse Association (STA.) was called to order by Chris Wadopian,  President  at 9:05A.M. at the Rabbit Ears Motel conference room in Steamboat Springs.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Chris Wadopian, Carol Wilson, Greg Kernohan, Josh Cook , Don Young
MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATION
Sue Hochreiter, Hans Hochreiter, Jeff Erickson

ROLL CALL
Chris welcomed all owners for attending the meeting.   Seventeen (17) owners were present in person thirteen (13) owners were represented by proxy.   Quorum was established.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the annual meeting 2018 on the website.    

· Motion:   Greg Kernohan moved to approve minutes as written.  Carol Wilson 2nd.  All in favor. 
PRESIDENTS REPORT

Chris Wadopian, unit 806, gave a brief report as he had just been informed that there was a death of a family friend. He stated that the association was making progress on walkways that needed repair/replacement. Building 4 was complete and building 5 partial  would be completed. The board is looking at some changes this year with contracts. In addition, they are looking for a new attorney this year. He asked the owners for any help they could give with suggestions for a new attorney and for improving STA.  
MANAGER’S REPORT

Sue  welcomed all owners to the annual meeting.   
· Address signs, good for 10 years,  were purchased and in the process of being replaced at each building. 

· A partial replacement of the walkway at Building 5 was completed.

· Long anticipated issue of tree mitigation came to a head after an early spring snowfall. Two buildings, 1 & 15 were hit. Thanks to Jeff’s immediate intervention there was no damage to the buildings.

· There was quite a long and steady influx of new owners into the neighborhood.  Please make sure when selling that your realtor understands the maintenance of STA. In most cases it’s Building maintenance and not HOA maintenance responsibility.  Last year of sales in STA ranged from $239,000 to $290,000 averaging $258,600 
· Insurance-This year the savings that was passed onto the owners last year will be reinstated. You will see a $24/month increase in your dues. Reminder- State Farm has written a letter that is on the website that explains association coverage and what you as an owner need for your unit.
· Dumpster area-The ongoing concerns about the dumpster area and its use is growing. One issue was resolved by the new owner cleaning up their moving boxes. Owners let us know whose name was on the boxes, once they were contacted they cleaned up immediately.  On the other hand the issue of trash that doesn’t fit in dumpsters is increasing. It would be desirable to form a task force to work with management to deal with this issue. One solution could be placing a dumpster up the hill for every two buildings or use the storage lot ( if allowed). We just lease the land. 
· Roll off provided-Board provides a free roll off in the spring and Fall for owners to get rid of “items” around the building or house. From now on the Fall roll off will be the first Monday after the annual meeting. Owners agreed two weeks notice would be good.
Introduction of Board and owners

· Everyone in the room introduced their selves
Maintenance

Jeff has been with STA for 25 years. 

· Curb boxes are located outside the buildings. Two are needed to be replaced at bldg. 11 & 12 this Fall. 
· Bldg 4 walkway is complete. Bldg 3 will be next year and Bldg 5 partial replacement has just been completed. There was a complaint that the heavy equipment brought across the yard at Bldg 5 damaged the grass.  If the equipment crossed the other way a road would have to be built. There was damage to the existing concrete that will be repaired by the contractor. Jeff & Erin will make sure that the damaged yard  will be repaired. He asked owners to send management an email if their walkways were in need of repair/replacement. 
· Trees-as management mentioned he pulled trees off of the buildings and cut up to be used by owners for firewood. He has some trees to remove at blg 3 and look at bldg. 2 that an owner was concerned  about.
· Stairs-These are detached stairs with metal treads that are the responsibility of the HOA. They’re ok but they are 15-25 years old. If anyone has concerns about their stairs please notify management.
· Snow removal- His blade on the tractor sticks out 3 feet. It could hit cars that aren’t parked properly. He tries to time with the county plow for that first sweep in the morning. Once he’s plowed he reminded people to move their cars to a clean space so he can keep parking lots clean. 
· Water & sewer lines-4th year in a row with no frozen pipes.  
· Jeff will go under bldgs. to replace valves. He explained that plumbing up to the water meter the association is responsible for. After the meter is owner’s responsibility. He checks heat tape and insulation. He’ll put the heat tape above the meter if needed. Any owner can ask him to help them out. 
·  He oversees all projects at STA
·  Jeff can be reached by any owner with any problems they may have in maintenance at 970-736-1126

A few owners mentioned issues with their buildings. Bldgs 4 & 7 needing siding repairs. Chris reiterated that 4/6 owners needed in the building to approve an exterior project; 6/6 votes needed for building fund usage.   Board had placed an ad in the paper for snow removal. Board is in the process of looking at contracts. Topher on for one year with contingency. Members were asked for attorney recommendations.  Schussmark between bldg. 3 and the storage lot has a wash out on it. Double H will call Road & Bridge.
FINANCIALS 
Hans presented the financials for 9 months as of June 30, 2019. Hans reviewed being within Budget limits. Association fund is a reserve for the future. Bldg Fund is directed by each bldg..   Copies of the financials can be obtained through Double H Mgmt .  Discussion of Actual V. Budget under operating expenses-there was a reduction due to a refund from the insurance company. Trash removal is under Budget and additional discussion is deferred to open forum.  Chris asked if surplus can go to overages and not raise dues. Hans explained how we Budget.  The association’s financial situation is very good & healthy.  It is good to have surplus for future emergencies. 

BUDGET
Hans presented the 2019-2020 year. Insurance has been increased back to actual expense. Legal fees increased due to finding a new attorney. Maintenance Mgr is $1,000 paid to Lynx Property Maintenance.  Previously he was part of Double H Mgmt , now back to operating as an independence contractor.  STA has been with State Farm for several years as they are the only company that would insure us and has kept increases to a minimum. 
OPEN DISCUSSION from Floor

·  Recycling discussion-Sarah LaPine, unit 1305 spoke to the members about a pilot program to retry recycling again at STA.  She had spoken with Waste Mgmt and could start with 2-6yd dumpsters picked up 1 time a month for 4 months. In a show of hands the majority of members showed their interest in reviving the program.
· Motion : Greg Kernohan moved to approve $500 max for 1 year for the pilot program to move forward with Sarah overseeing the project. Karolyn Zuelke 2nd. All approve.
· Dumpster area –a problem with all the dumping. This is an ongoing issue with STA. Gate is to be kept locked and years ago we added the pedestrian door from people bringing in large furniture items to dump. It worked for awhile. We rent the space as well as the Storage Lot from Wittemyer. It is not STA land. Wittemyer’s required the dumpster area to be fenced in. To help matters we could switch dumpster to storage lot and forego storage. Chris asked for volunteers to help with this issue. A committee is needed. 
· An owner said she still wanted bids for new management company. Another owner requested a vote from the membership for new management. Josh Cook made a motion to have the ownership vote on if the board should solicit management bids.
· Motion: Josh Cook moved to have the board solicit bids over the next year for management. Karolyn Zuelke 2nd  In a show of hands
                               In favor- 6

                               Opposed- 22
Motion does not pass.

Board of Directors Elections

One position available. One-3 yr term ending 2022 . Greg nominated Josh. Jamie Gormley 2ndNo other volunteers were nominated from the floor. In a unanimous vote Josh was elected to serve 3 years.


Chris Wadopian 3 yr term limit       2021



Carol Wilson  3 yr term limit           2021



Don Young 2 yr term limit               2020



Greg Kernohan 3 yr term limit         2020



Josh Cook 3 yr term limit                 2022
Next annual meeting is Saturday, September 26, 2020 , 9am. Place tbd.
Meeting adjourned 11:03am

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter
Double H Mgmt

